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BAFT LEADER, Richard Franklin OPPOSES MONTGOMERY BOSSES’ PLAN TO FUND EDUCATION BENEFITS ON THE BACKS OF PARENTS AND EDUCATION EMPLOYEES
Birmingham, AL. — Leaders of the Birmingham American Federation of Teachers (BAFT) will not support any plan that will take money out of our classrooms and the pockets of school employees, according to BAFT Acting president Richard Franklin.  Education leaders must find better sources of funding so children will not suffer and those working with our students will not be hit by debilitating cuts in their salaries and benefits.

State Superintendent Dr. Joe Morton, the members of the State Board of Education and other top leaders in Montgomery have recommended level funding for benefits for public education employees and education retirees.  The education budget faces another year where schools will be prorated 7.5% which will negatively impact every student in Alabama.  Shortfalls are estimated at between $250 and $280 million for the 2009-2010 school year.  The legislature must decide whether or not to support the recommendations.

Members of the BAFT are working with the national AFT to educate members to make them aware of the consequences of the anticipated cuts in benefits that will take from 2%-4% of their salaries. At the same time teachers and parents will have to dig deeper in their own pockets to provide basic essentials necessary to educate children. The lowest paid employees making $14,000 or less will be hit hard with increases in both retirement and healthcare costs.  Many single parents will also have difficulty supporting their families. Education employees have given up raises in order to keep benefits affordable.  Parents, teachers and support workers spend hundreds of dollars each year to buy educational supplies so children will have the tools they need to learn. 

Cutting the education budget will have far reaching consequences on our state. In the next few years teacher shortages will be severe.  It is already difficult to find teachers in hard to fill areas like exceptional education, math and science.  State leaders have got to look at other options to fund education including elimination of huge tax breaks for large land owners and businesses moving into Alabama.  Asking low paid employees and parents to fund education is the worst possible solution.
# # #

The Birmingham American Federation of Teachers represents more paraprofessionals and other school-related personnel. The national affiliate AFT represents more than 1.4 million pre-k through 12th-grade teachers, paraprofessionals and other school-related personnel, higher education faculty, nurses, healthcare workers, and federal, state and local government employees.

